
 
 
 
 
November 13, 2008 
 
 
Charles Kenley, Esquire 
6875 Court Street South  
Jacksonville, FL 32099  
 
RE:  Adrianna Barrett  
 
Dear Mr. Kenley:  
 
As you are aware, a telephone conference was conducted between Dr. Michael Lyons, 
Consulting Physical Medicine and Rehabilitation Specialist and myself on October 2, 
2008.  Dr. Lyons completed his evaluation of Adraianna and a review of the initial Life 
Care Plan prepared on her behalf.  After his review, he was able to provide his 
recommendations and outlined any revisions he felt were needed.  The attached Life Care 
Plan has been revised to include all of Dr. Lyon’s recommendations.  Additionally, I 
received a response to correspondence requesting future treatment recommendations, 
from Adrianna’s treating physician Dr. Destin Garrison.  Dr. Garrison’s 
recommendations have also been incorporated into this Revised Life Care Plan.  Updated 
records from Sunny Acres Nursing Home were also reviewed in order to update 
Adrainna’s medication.   
 
The attached Revised Life Care Plan reflects all needed changes as recommended by Dr. 
Lyons and recommendations made by Dr. Garrison.  Any changes made in the Life Care 
Plan have been designated as such, in order to make it easier for the economist to revise 
his figures. 
 
After you have had the opportunity to review this Revised Life Care Plan, please feel free 
to contact me should you have questions. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
Paul M. Deutsch, Ph.D., CRC, CCM, CLCP, FIALCP 
Licensed Mental Health Counselor, (FL MH#0000117) 
PAUL M. DEUTSCH & ASSOCIATES, P.A. 
 
ATTACHMENTS:  Appendix A - Revised Life Care Plan 
 


